
 

2080 Laura St., Springfield, OR 97477-2133 
Voice: 971-673-0405 | Fax: 541-465-2914 

All relay calls accepted | www.healthoregon.org/dws 

Public Health Division 

Center for Health Protection, Drinking Water Services 

Tina Kotek, Governor

January 7, 2025 
 
Bryan Wood 
Applegate Elementary 66 
85955 Territorial Road 
Eugene, OR 97405 
 
sent by email only 
 
Re: Corrosion Control System (PR#7-2024) 
 Applegate Elementary (PWS ID#90894) 

Final Approval 
 
Dear Bryan Wood: 
 
On November 21, 2024, the Oregon Health Authority Drinking Water Services (DWS) 
received confirmation that the above project was completed according to the plans 
submitted and conditions set forth in the February 2nd, 2024, conditional approval letter and 
as-builts information provided by Oregon Water Services on November 21, 2024. 
 
This verification completes the plan review requirements. Final approval for the 
construction is issued at this time, and the facility is approved for use. With the new 
corrosion caustic soda control system operational, perform the necessary corrosion control 
studies and analysis to evaluate the new corrosion control and develop optimum corrosion 
control and minimum water quality parameters.  It is encouraged to utilize the DWS Circuit 
Rider assistance program for this analysis.  The water system will also need to perform two 
6-month rounds of lead and copper sampling in the water distribution system.  The water 
system will need to utilize at least 10 sample sites in its distribution system.  Coordinate 
with the direct public water system regulator, Lane County Public Health, for the required 
lead and copper distribution sampling and for developing minimum water quality standards.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at 541-231-9077. 
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Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Zach Golik, PE 
Regional Engineer 
OHA-Drinking Water Services 
email 
 
CC:  Sue Yellowtail, Lane County Public Health 


